
 

 

 
 

 

 
PUBLIC HEARING Meeting Minutes 

Land and Water Conservation Fund Application 
 

Huron Clinton Metropolitan Authority 
March 14, 2024 

Administrative Offices,13000 High Ridge Drive, Brighton, MI 48114 
12:30 pm 

______________________________________________________________________ 
 
A Public Hearing of the Huron-Clinton Metropolitan Authority’s Board of Commissioners 
for Land and Water Conservation Fund Application was held on Thursday, March 14, 
2024 at the Authority’s administrative office in Brighton, Michigan. The hearing convened 
in pursuance to a legal notice placed in the Detroit Free Press and Detroit News. 
 
Commissioners Present: 
       Bernard Parker 
       Jaye Quadrozzi 
       Bill Bolin 
       Robert W. Marans 
 
Staff Leadership Present: 
       Amy McMillan 
       Mike Lyons 
       Janet Briles  
 
Commissioners Absent:   
       John Paul Rea 
       Stephen Pontoni 
       Tiffany Taylor  
 

1. Call to Order 
Commissioner Parker called the Public Hearing to order at 12:31pm 
 

2. Chairperson’s Statement 
None. 
 
 
 



 

 

3. Motion to Open Public Hearing 
Motion by Commissioner Bolin, support from Commissioner Marans that the Board 
of Commissioners open the public hearing for the Land and Water Conservation 
Fund Application. 
 

4. Grant Application Overview – Janet Briles, Chief of Planning & Development 
 

a. Lake St. Clair Metropark located at 31300 Metro Parkway, Harrison 
Township, MI 48045.  The proposed project would renovate the bathhouse 
amenities near North Marina to a new, centralized location. The 
improvements will serve hike-bike trail users, marina, users, and offer year-
round accessible family restrooms. The bathhouse facility will have spaces to 
gather for events and will include associated amenities for accessibility using 
universal design principles. 
 

5. Public Participation 
None. 

 
6. Motion to Close Public Hearing 

Motion by Commissioner Marans, support from Commissioner Bolin that the Board 
of Commissioners close the public hearing for the Land and Water Conservation 
Fund Application at 12:39pm. 

 
Note:  Action on grant application will be taken during the regular meeting of the 
Board of Commissioners following the public hearing. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 
Micaela Vasquez  
Recording Secretary 
 


